Men's Monday Night Christian Character/Week 3 – Courage

COURAGE

Courage. What do you think about when you hear the word? Do you know someone courageous? The word Courage is often associated with soldiers, fire fighters, and explorers... those whom we imagine to be fearless.

But... courage is not the absence of fear. In fact, it is often taking action in the face of fear. As John Wayne once said, "Courage is being scared to death... and saddling up anyway."

Courage... it's the determination to do the right thing, even when others don't. it's a willingness to stand for what you believe, even when others won't. It's having a state of mind or spirit to align your thinking and your behavior with your beliefs and convictions, especially in the face of difficulty pain, or danger.

It takes courage to fight temptation. It takes courage to face the struggles of everyday life. In takes courage to stand alone. But how does one become courageous? Sometimes we think courageous people were just born that way...fearless. However, courageous people are no different than anyone else. They're just ordinary people who chose at some point to face their fears rather than run from them.

REFLECTION QUESTION

- 1. Who is someone you admired because of their courage? Why?
- 2. Think of a time when you found it difficult to display courage. What fear, difficulty, pain or danger were you facing? How did you handle it?

Additional reading for the week:

Joshua 1 1 Chronicles 28 Isaiah 41 Matthew 10 Romans 8

Read Nehemiah 6:1-13

6 When word came to Sanballat, Tobiah, Geshem the Arab and the rest of our enemies that I had rebuilt the wall and not a gap was left in it—though up to that time I had not set the doors in the gates— ² Sanballat and Geshem sent me this message: "Come, let us meet together in one of the villages on the plain of Ono." But they were scheming to harm me; 3 so I sent messengers to them with this reply: "I am carrying on a great project and cannot go down. Why should the work stop while I leave it and go down to you?" 4 Four times they sent me the same message, and each time I gave them the same answer. 5 Then, the fifth time, Sanballat sent his aide to me with the same message, and in his hand was an unsealed letter ⁶ in which was written: "It is reported among the nations—and Geshem says it is true—that you and the Jews are plotting to revolt, and therefore you are building the wall. Moreover, according to these reports you are about to become their king ⁷ and have even appointed prophets to make this proclamation about you in Jerusalem: 'There is a king in Judah!' Now this report will get back to the king; so come, let us meet together." 8 I sent him this reply: "Nothing like what you are saying is happening; you are just making it up out of your head." 9 They were all trying to frighten us, thinking, "Their hands will get too weak for the work, and it will not be completed." But I prayed, "Now strengthen my hands." 10 One day I went to the house of Shemaiah son of Delaiah, the son of Mehetabel, who was shut in at his home. He said, "Let us meet in the house of God, inside the temple, and let us close the temple doors, because men are coming to kill you—by night they are coming to kill you." 11 But I said, "Should a man like me run away? Or should someone like me go into the temple to save his life? I will not go!" 12 I realized that God had not sent him, but that he had prophesied against me because Tobiah and Sanballat had hired him. ¹³ He had been hired to intimidate me so that I would commit a sin by doing this, and then they would give me a bad name to discredit me. Remember Tobiah and Sanballat, my God, because of what they have done; remember also the prophet Noadiah and how she and the rest of the prophets have been trying to intimidate me. ¹⁵ So the wall was completed on the twenty-fifth of Elul, in fifty-two days. ¹⁶ When all our enemies heard about this, all the surrounding nations were afraid and lost their self-confidence, because they realized that this work had been done with the help of our God.

1.	Courage is required to stand for what is important. How do we know that the task of rebuilding the Temple and Jerusalem was particularly important to Nehemiah?
2.	Was Nehemiah taking a risk in allowing his sad countenance to be seen by the King? Why?
3.	What important thing did Nehemiah do in Chapter 2, Verse 4 to help him have courage before answering King Artaxerxes?
4.	What tactics did Nehemiah's enemies use when attempting to get him to stop rebuilding the walls? What happens when we allow ourselves to be intimidated?
5.	How much of his energy did Nehemiah spend on the threats from his opposition and how much did he pour into the task of rebuilding? Why is this kind of focus so important to sustaining courage in the face of adversity?

6.	What activity provided Nehemiah with a key source of strength, helping him to persist in the face of difficulty and adversity (Chapter 6, Verse 9)?
7.	What was the greatest fear Nehemiah faced, and how much was he willing to sacrifice in pursuing what he believed to be the right course of action (Chapter 2, Verse 8 and Chapter 6, Verse 10)?
8.	To whom does Nehemiah attribute the successfully rebuilt wall that resulted from his courageous stand (Chapter 6, Verse 16)? How critical was Nehemiah's reliance and dependence upon God to the level of courage he mustered?
Th wil	ink about a challenge or opportunity you currently face (or may face in the near future) that I require courage on your part in order to be strong and stand for what is right and just. What cisions are important for you to make now in order to prepare yourself?
	onsider the consequences you may experience as a result of doing what is right and just. Are u willing to pay the price and why?
	ay that God would help you to have the courage needed to stand for what is right and just. ur prayer: